MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON

MONDAY 18TH JANUARY 2010 AT THE VILLAGE HALL
Present; Cllr Sheena Duller, Charles Arch, Gwyneth Davies, Adam Lionel and Rhiannon Jones 

Appologies;Cllr Nick McNally, Brian Thomas and Meinir Taylor and Cllr Ifan Davies. 

The chairman was not present at the meeting, Cllr Sheena Duller took the chair.
Minutes of the last meeting were passed as a true record by Cllr Gwyneth Davies and seconded by Cllr Charles Arch.

Matters Arising;
LDP Settlement Groups.

After a brief discussion about the proposed new Settlement groups it was suggested we ask a member of Ceredigion County Council to attend one of our meetings to explain.

Correspondence;
Mosaic;

A letter was received from Mrs Maria Williams informing the Community Council of a project which will be happening in the community to place a mosaic near the water wheel, and asking the community council for financial assistance. 

The councillors agreed with the idea and would donate some money towards the project but suggested that a coffee morning or similar be held to raise money and also advertise the project.

It was also suggested a letter be sent to the landowner Mrs Jane Lloyd Jones asking for permission to place the mosaic near the wheel.

Rural Housing Enabler.

A letter was received from the rural housing enabler requesting to come to one of our meetings. The clerk will arrange.

Community Footpaths Grant
A letter was received from Ceredigion County Council inviting community councils to apply for a 75% grant to brush cut public footpaths. The councillors agreed that this was worth applying for. The clerc was asked to contact local contractors for a price to do the work. The paths in question would be around the Gelli area of the village.

Standpipes.

Cllr Sheena Duller had received a request from Mr Peter Simmonds, Pantglas expressing his concerns that there were no standpipes available in the village anymore and that some people were dependant on these in the winter when their water froze. This problem was raised a few years ago when the Water Board were going to charge community councils up to £500.00 per year for the use of water. The decision was to cut off these pipes off.
Precept
The Annual Precept request for 2010-11 needs to be returned. It was decided to ask for £2000.00 again this year.

Annual Audit

A letter was received from BDO Stoy Hayward to inform us that the Annual Audit had been approved.
Planning Applications; 
A letter was received from Ceredigion County Council informing us that a  planning application for a conversion at Ystwyth Villa had been declined

Applications for funding.
Letters were received from  the following, Urdd Gobaith Cymru, Clybiau Ffermwyr Ifanc Ceredigion, Macmillan and Citizen’s Advice Bureau.

There was no other business; the next meeting will be on Tuesday 16th February at 7.30pm in the village hall
